words of Gratitude

Thank you for the prayers, gifts and remembrances during the passing of our sister and aunt, Carol (Stringer). - Dick, Dot Hansen and family

I would like to express my profound thanks to Steve & Mary Masingila, Adam Gingerich, and Kevin Hockman-Chupp who donated their time, knowledge and resources to keep the church office operating remotely and onsite. You are a blessing to me and to Zion. - Bre Epp

In Prayer:

Heavenly Father, I pray that You would pour Your Holy Spirit upon our community, filling our hearts with love, compassion, and understanding towards one another. Grant us the wisdom to communicate effectively, to listen attentively, and to forgive wholeheartedly. May our community be a place of acceptance, support, and encouragement, where we can grow and thrive together. In Your Name, amen.

Sermon Notes:

Access Zion's online giving option at https://zionmennoniteoregon.org/GIVE or scan:







Growing together as a Christ-centered community, worshipping God, extending our Anabaptist branch into our world, bearing the lasting fruit of discipleship, and planting the seeds for God's reign through hospitality, service and reconciliation with God and others.

ORDER OF SERVICE -August 17, 2025-

Prelude **GATHERING** Welcome and Announcements Call to Worship Congregational Singing Here in This Place (VT 10) Holy Spirit, Come with Power (VT 57) Offering Blessing Passing the Peace WORD Congregational Singing What Is This Place (VT 22) Together (VT 389) Children's Time **Scripture Presentation:** Sermon **RESPONSE** Response Song Will You Let Me Be Your Servant (VT 778) Prayers of the People **SENDING** Benediction

> Worship Leader: Karen Tro Song Leader: Seth Gingerich Children's Time: Gina Hansen Speaker: Steve Bomar

Thank you for joining us in worship today. Please contact our Church Office if you would like to be included in our church correspondence, if you would like prayer, or a pastoral visit.

zionmc@canby.com | 503-651-2274

Sunday

9:00am Extemporaneous Adult Sunday School Class

10:15am Worship Service

Nursery Schedule: Nursery not staffed

Budget Report:

8/10/25 Offering: \$9,923.40

Year-to-date My Coins Count Offering: \$805.25

VBS Offering for DCC: \$1,223.25

ANNOUNCEMENTS

JOIN MCC'S SCHOOL KIT CHALLENGE

For the rest of August, we will be collecting items for Mennonite Central Committee's School Kit Challenge, which helps pack 25,000 school kits for students around the world! Pick up a printed shopping list in the church foyer or visit: https://mcc.org/school-kit-challenge to learn more.

OREGON MENNONITE RELIEF SALE

The Oregon Mennonite Relief Sale is less than two months away! Working with friends of many faiths, Mennonite and Brethren in Christ churches in Oregon host this annual community festival. Proceeds benefit people around the world through the work of Mennonite Central Committee. This year the festival is on Saturday, October 11 and will again take place in Albany, Oregon. If you're interested in donating items to help this great cause, pick up an updated flier from the table in the church foyer. Watch for more updates and volunteer opportunities coming soon!

SUPER SUPPERS IS RETURNING FOR THE FALL

For those interested in sharing a meal or getting to know your church family, there will be meal opportunities in September, October and November. All are welcome to participate: individuals, couples and families! There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board in the foyer with additional information. Contact Jenna Oyer or Julie Yoder with questions.

UPCOMING EVENTS

CHURCH CAMP-OUT POTLUCK Saturday, August 23 at 12:30pm

All are invited to join a potluck meal at the Zion campout at Metzler Park. Metzler Park is located just outside of Estacada, and the cost for a day parking pass is \$9. The Zion campers will be at the far end of the North Loop (sites 41-49). Contact Stan Oyer if you have any questions.

HYMN SING WORSHIP SERVICE Next Sunday, August 24

If you have songs you'd like to request, please email them to Pastor Jana at zionpastor jg@canby.com by **Wednesday**, **August 20**.

FIFTH SUNDAY SENIOR LUNCH Sunday, August 31



We will be gathering at Country Cottage Restaurant in Woodburn at 11:45am. If you would like to participate, please sign up on the sheet in the church foyer.

PANCAKE BREAKFAST & SUNDAY SCHOOL KICK-OFF Sunday, September 7

Start the Sunday School year off right and join us at 8am for a pancake breakfast in our Solar Pavilion! Volunteers are needed for setup, cooking, and clean-up. If you are available to help, please email the office at zionmc@canby.com.

SAVE THE DATE—CHURCH BBQ Sunday, September 7 at 5pm

You are invited to an evening of fun and fellowship at the property of Seth, Eliza, Charlie and Sheryl Gingerich. They will be grilling hamburgers and hot dogs. Please bring a side dish or dessert to round out the meal. There will be fun activities to keep you busy, and feel free to bring along friends. We hope to see you there!